T&W General Contractors Steve Shehorn 3841 W. Morris St. Indianapolis, IN 46241

Dear Steve,

I am writing this "official" note on behalf of our congregation to say THANKS to your company for an outstanding job in the construction of our new Community Activity Center. The café and gymnasium are already in constant use. Our dream is to use this versatile building as a tool to help CONNECT people to God and to one another.

After a bad experience with another architectural firm in phase one of our project, we were determined to find a company with integrity to complete a much bigger phase two project. From our very first contact with Kurt Williams, we were convinced that T&W could "deliver the goods."

Our site superintendent, Dave Bates, was patient, gracious, organized, and on top of the multitude of details required for the job. We could not have asked for a better day-by-day working relationship.

We did encounter some rough spots, as you know, like major moisture issues that slowed down finishing the job in the time we had hoped, but you patiently worked with us and helped us come to some satisfactory conclusions. I know that your company shared some expense that was not technically yours to carry.

We are very excited about our new facility. We could not have done it without T&W. Thank you for a job well done!

Many blessings,

Greg Reed Senior Pastor